
Thank you for the opportunity to provide feedback on the Stibnite Gold Project as part of the 

National Environmental Policy Act. I believe the project can help stop America's import reliance on 

antimony and address legacy impacts in the historic Stibnite Mining District. I hope my letter will 

help as you evaluate the recently published SDEIS. 

The EIS document estimates that the project will generate $29.4 million in taxes annually and create 

thousands of jobs for Idahoans and nationwide. I reviewed section 21 which summarizes the 

beneficial economic impacts from the project. The 2,690 jobs created by the mine during operations 

annually, and almost 5,000 jobs created during construction, would be a huge benefit to the local 

and state economies. Moreover, these would be high paying jobs offering good benefits and 

supporting workers families. This is exactly the kind of economic incentive that is needed in rural 

Idaho. The McCall area can't make it on tourism alone. 

For the above reasons and many more, please move forward with the 2021 Modified Mine Plan for 

the Stibnite Gold Project as it is important to all Idahoans. After more than 12 years of scientific 

analysis by the company and six years of regulatory review that the project, we should not have to 

wait much longer to recognize the project's benefits. 

Curtis Bier 


